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DESCRIPTION:
The First National Bank is located at the southwest corner of Main Street and Cleveland 

in the heart of Winnebago 1 s business district. It is a two story rectangular structure of 
Carthage marble constructed in the Classic Revival style. The flat roof is surrounded by 
a rudimentary cornice and simple gabled parapet on the main facade. All facades are 
symmetrical and side bays are separated by flat engaged pilasters. The tall windows are 
highlighted by a bas-relief design and spearated vertically by metal panels with leaf-like 
projections. The recessed main entry includes a flat portico supported by scrolled brackets 
flanked by two columns. A stone water table extends around the building. Two minor altera­ 
tions have been made to the bank -- a drive-in teller service to the west (rear) of the 
building, and the incorporation of a former security company building to the south side of the 
structure. The bank was remodeled in 1977-78 with great care taken to preserve the exterior 
of the building.

SIGNIFICANCE:
The First National Bank at Winnebago is significant as an example of an unusually 

well articulated and well preserved example of a style of bank building common to the early 
20th century streetscapes of small towns in Minnesota. The bank was founded in 1870 as the 
Winnebago City Bank by Jason C. Easton and J.A. Armstrong. Easton was known at the time for . 
his extensive statewide dealings in banking, commercial real estate, farming and railroads. 
In 1900 the bank became the First National Bank. Continued growth made it necessary to con­ 
struct larger banking quarters and in 1913 St. Paul architect Franklin Ellerbe was 
commissioned to draw up plans. Ellerbe is noted for designing numerous residential and 
commercial buildings throughout Minnesota, among them several buildings at the Mayo Clinic. 
The Classic Revival building at Winnebago was constructed in 1916-17 on the same site of the 
earlier bank building. Classic Revival banks were often the key architectural element on a 
small town streetscape; the Winnebago banks's corner location, its well preserved condition 
and the strength of Ellerbe 1 s design make it a notable example of the type and a locally 
significant building.


